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President’s Corner 
by Nancy Dwyer 

The Yavapai Hills Association and the Board 
gave a nice send off to Judy Jurecki - a 
farewell filled with lots of love and best wishes 
for Judy's next endeavors. We will all miss her 
very much. 

I also would like to introduce Nikki Radke the 
new HOAMCO Association Manager for 
Yavapai Hills. I know you will give her all your 
support as she begins at Yavapai Hills.  
Welcome Nikki. 

Just a note about the monsoons this July and 
August. I am grateful to the City for changing 
the culvert on Sunrise and Hornet as we 
recently experienced as much as 5" of rain in 
less than a few hours. The new culvert handled 
this output and flow perfectly.  

July 26th was the Annual Firewise Meeting, 
"What to do in case of a Disaster," hosted by 
Marty Trembly and the Firewise Committee. 
Marty and his committee and crew have 
completed nearly all the (Cont’d on Pg 4) 

Social Activities 
by Freddie Scanze 

How do you say goodbye to a long time friend? 
Chances are that you all have been to the Club 
House and have interacted with Judy for some 
kind of problem, action that needed attention or 
any varied item that are always popping up for 
an HOA community. Our own Judy Jurecki has 
retired as our Community Association 
Manager. Her last day was August 31th and 
we will surely miss her for all the many times 
she has helped every one of us throughout the 
years.  We wish her the very best and 
hopefully many happy travels in for her future. 
Our own Mingles Cafe gave her a send off with 
over 200 people coming to wish her well. The 
event catered by Chef Joel from Augie's was a 
great success and a big  (Cont’d on Pg 6) 

Meet your HOA Community 
Association Manager 

by Judy Kelch 

 

The spirit of Tom Mix is helping us welcome 
Nikki Radke, who was raised on a cattle ranch 
in Tennessee and comes to us from the Trilogy 
in Wickenburg with husband Rick, two horses, 
and two dogs. Nikki considers herself driven, 
organized, and compassionate. These traits 
are backed up by skills obtained from 
experiences working with contractors and 
subcontractors on new construction and 
renovation projects within a county water 
system. She has also been responsible for 
event planning, purchasing and distribution, 
preparing payroll and financial statements, as 
well as, hiring, managing, and evaluating staff 
within public service and private industries. 
Along with her business, accounting, and 
service background, Nikki has experience in 
the medical field and says her most unusual 
job was as an EMT. 

Please welcome Nikki to our community. Let 
her know that we all support her in reaching 
the number one item on her bucket list – riding 
her horse in the Oldest Rodeo! 

http://www.yavapaihillshoa.com/
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Meet Ken and Jean Schiltz 
by Ginnie Biedleman 

 

Ken and Jean met at SIU in “Little Egypt” and 
continue to be Saluki fans.  Say what????  
They explained that Southern Illinois University 
in Carbondale, Illinois is in an area known as 
“Little Egypt”.  Wikipedia gives this theory as to 
why:  After an especially hard winter in 1830-
31, northern and central Illinois had to get their 
supply of corn and grain from southern Illinois.  
The nickname supposedly arose from the 
similarities of the event to the well-known Bible 
story of Jacob's sons going to Egypt for grain 
to survive a famine.  The University chose an 
Egyptian hunting dog called a Saluki to be its 
mascot. 

Ken was raised in south Chicago (Harvey), 
Illinois.  Jean was a farm girl, living near 
Springfield, Ill.  They both attended Southern 
Illinois University, and met at their dorm 
complex called the Pyramids (of course!).  
They married in 1968 and moved to Colorado 
Springs, midpoint between parents living in 
Chicago and Tucson (at the time). 

They loved Colorado Springs, but times were 
different.  Ken's draft status prevented 
employers from offering a permanent job, and 
Jean, being a newlywed, was sure to be 
working only a short time before starting a 
family.  They were able to find some interesting 
temporary work.  Ken discovered he would 
enjoy teaching after working at a high school.  

Jean's parents “lured” them to Tucson where 
Ken attended the U of A to acquire teaching 
credentials.  He found work at the Arizona 
State School for Deaf and Blind and worked 
there for 31+ years.  (Interesting note:  The 
very first Arizona State legislature in 1912 
enacted a provision forming the agency.  
Classes began in October 1912 with 19 deaf 
students, meeting in a converted residence on 
the U of A campus in Tucson).  Ken learned 
braille and sign language and taught vocational 
ed, including key punch, typing, math, and 
even driver's ed to deaf students.  He said that 
was his favorite course, mainly to watch each 
student build his confidence and expertise both 
on the road and personally on the “road to 
independence”.  The students actually lived at 
the school. Ken taught all week, and also 
worked on the weekends in their recreational 
program, along with a 3rd job at a local gas 
station in the evenings. 

Meanwhile, Jean went to work for the Arizona 
State Compensation Fund until 1971 when son 
Brian arrived.  A couple of years later, Jean 
was back working at the State Compensation 
Fund until 1976 when daughter Kendra arrived.  
Jean did some bookkeeping at the 
neighborhood preschool and returned to school 
for computer science.  In 1982, the State 
Compensation Fund called again, but instead 
of working for them, Jean asked them to be a 
reference for IBM employment.  She worked 
for IBM for 25+ years as a software engineer. 

When Ken retired in 2001, they were ready to 
leave the heat of Tucson and bought a house 
in Flagstaff.  Jean continued to work from 
home, retiring in 2007.  They lived in Flag for 
10 years and loved it, but one year there was a 
really heavy snow that awoke them to the fact 
that they weren't getting any younger, and it 
was getting harder to manage the snow 
shoveling, ice damming, and spring repairs.  
They sold their home and had a month to find 
one in Prescott. 

They bought their home in Yavapai Hills, but 
knew no one.  How does one settle into a new 
community?  Jean joined the Block Watch 
program.  Both of them went in search of a 
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table tennis club.  In the newspaper under 
“Clubs & Activities” they found a group that 
played at the Moose Club.  They joined, and 
currently the group meets at Fitness for $10.  
Ken commented that it is really unique for a 
work-out club to offer table tennis.  They both 
enjoy playing, and Ken participated in the 
Senior Olympics in Phoenix Recently, Ken 
competed in Flagstaff.  Ken is also a member 
of the Elks and Lion's Clubs.  Jean is doing 
genealogy on both sides of the family. 

Jean and Ken have enjoyed camping in their 
RV, and after noticing all the RV's in the 
neighborhood, have started the Yavapai Hills 
RV Rollers interest group.  Planning for trips, 
exploring new locations, getting to know friends 
and neighbors, and looking forward to new 
adventures keep this couple vibrant and 
interesting.  In August they will celebrate their 
49th anniversary.  Congratulations, and …GO 
SALUKIS!!!!!!!! 

 
POOL & SPA OPEN  

THRU SUNDAY, OCTOBER 15TH 

Architecture Topics 
by Our HOA’s Architectural Review Committee 

This is one of a series of articles discussing 
various topics regarding the Architectural 
Review Committee (ARC) of our Yavapai Hills 
HOA (YHHOA). 

How Does ARC Make it’s Decisions?: 

Another way to ask this question is “What 
Rules or Standards does the ARC Follow?” In 
considering applications the ARC follows two 
primary sources: 

 The Association’s CC&Rs, and 

 Design Guidelines established by the 
Board of Directors 

CC&R provisions, which are basically fixed, 
require advance approval before new 
construction or modification to existing 
residences. They also specify the minimum 

square footage of buildings, restrict buildings to 
a maximum of two stories, prohibits subdivision 
into smaller lots, and prohibits outdoor storage 
of recreational vehicles amongst other 
provisions. 

The Design Guidelines are much more 
detailed, complex and have evolved over the 
years in response to changes in laws and 
regulations as well as situations not 
contemplated when the guidelines were 
originally drafted during the 1970’s. These 
guidelines are not created by the ARC; they 
are the product of the Board of Directors and 
are updated as needed. 

A copy of the current Design Guidelines is 
provided to each new property owner. Property 
owners may access the current version of the 
Guidelines on the Association’s website or 
obtain a copy from the clubhouse office. 

The CC&Rs and Design Guidelines are in 
addition and subservient to Federal and 
Arizona law and building Codes of the City of 
Prescott. Yavapai Hills HOA and its 
Architecture Review Committee do not have 
any authority or responsibility to enforce 
federal, state or local laws and regulations. Our 
YHHOA and its ARC is solely concerned with 
the Architectural Design Guidelines. 

In considering applications ARC uses as its 
guiding principle the admonition from Chapter 
Two of the Design Guidelines: “Critical to 
establishing and maintaining the desired 
appearance of Yavapai Hills is the effective 
integration of the native environment into 
this remarkable natural setting.”  
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Adopt-A-Highway 
Volunteers Needed 

The fall highway cleanup is scheduled for 
Saturday, October 14th.  Anyone interested in 
assisting should meet at the clubhouse parking 
lot at 8:30 a.m.  This cleanup effort has been 
going on for several years and it really does 
make a difference.  We hope that you will join 
us.  Please sign up by sending us an email at 
btalbot@hoamco.com or call the clubhouse 
office at 928-778-5035.  Thank you.   

Be a Good Neighbor…… 

Weeds! Weeds! Weeds 

It seems like we waited a very long time for 
rain this year.  But, then it rained!  And, then 
came the weeds.  As in years past when we 
get moisture the first thing that grows is the 
weeds.  Yavapai Hills HOA does have a 
Landscape Maintenance Policy for Improved 
and Vacant Lots.  Please be vigilant in 

maintaining your property. 

President’s Corner (Cont’d from Page 1) 

240 acres of common ground after this fall 
through grants and hard work. Yavapai Hills 
will now look forward to maintaining all this 
area to keep it clear and keep us all safe. 

August 1st was National Night Out with local 
firemen and police attending hosted by Rich 
Kaplan, all your Blockwatch Captains and you.  
A Dessert Potluck was enjoyed by all. Rich has 
organized and has Blockwatch Captains for all 
the 1200 homes at Yavapai Hills. Thank you to 
Marty and Rich for all you do. Yavapai Hills is 
very fortunate to have volunteers like you for 
the benefit of all of us. Please think about 
joining one of these worthwhile committees. 

As I look forward to the fall, our pool will remain 
open until October 15th - weather permitting. 

The Facilities/Landscape Maintenance 
Committee is in the process of reviewing and 
updating the Clubhouse Rental Agreement.  

Come and see the new LED lights in and 
around the clubhouse, on the grounds and 

parking lot. Yavapai Hills Clubhouse has a new 
updated look that will save us money. 

It is Budget time. Meetings are being set up 
and will be posted. All Budget meetings are 
open to the public. Board meetings are always 
the 3rd Thursday of each month at 6:00 p.m.  

Mark Your Calendar 

Community Food Drive for Yavapai Food Bank 

 Tuesday, October 10  

Drop Donations by 9 am at Your Mailbox 

 

 
 

  

mailto:btalbot@hoamco.com
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Ladies Luncheon is Back! 
by Blanche Berkowitz 

In February, 2017 Yavapai Hills Ladies revived 
the Ladies Luncheon, meeting once a month 
for good food and an opportunity to meet new 
residents and socialize with “old” friends. In 
February, March and April we gathered at 
Augie’s. In May and June we enjoyed the 
Hassayampa Inn. Our July and August 

adventure was 
at Gabby’s Grill. 
On September 
14th we will be 
gathering at 
Tailgaters on 
Pav Way in 
Prescott Valley 
at 11:30 AM. We 
have had as 
many as 22 
ladies and as 
few as 14 ladies. 
We are ordering 
off the menu at 

each venue and paying our own check based 
on what we order. In keeping with advanced 
technology, we have been sending out “EVITE” 
invitations via email with RSVP on that site; 
however, for those not so technologically 
advanced or not so inclined, there is a signup 
sheet in the clubhouse office and a notice is on 
the bulletin board. So please come and join in 
this wonderful tradition. You can always email 
me as well or call me to let me know you want 
to come, even last minute! Blanche Berkowitz-
bberkowitz2@gmail.com…...928-443-
8619….See you at LUNCH!  

 

 

RV Rollers 
by Jean Schiltz 

Since the last Roundup article we have 
camped in Williams in May and were dusted 
with snow.  In June, we were in Flagstaff 
during the hottest week in Arizona but found 
relief visiting the ski lift area.  In July, we 
cooled off by camping on Mingus Mountain; the 
monsoons provided rain on a daily basis.  The 
following picture shows camaraderie as the 
guys bought matching caps from Bearizona 
when we were in Williams.  They wore those at 
tee time the next day.   

 

We meet the first Tuesday of each month at 
6:30 PM at our community club house to plan 
our next adventure and discuss any RV issues 
and ideas.   Call 928.237.4692 to sign up to 
receive emails for future meetings (or meeting 

mailto:Berkowitz-bberkowitz2@gmail.com
mailto:Berkowitz-bberkowitz2@gmail.com
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schedule changes), campouts and helpful RV 
tips.  We are a friendly group with no dues, no 
officers or by-laws; just neighbors with RVs 
getting together. 

Social Activities (Cont’d from Page 1)  

 thank you for all those who helped showing 
Judy how much we all care. 

Our Pool Party held on Sat. July 8th was a 
success even if the weather refused to 
cooperate. When thunder and lightning and 
wind and rain drove us inside we just carried 
on with the food, music and revelry. Our social 
committee was ready to start moving the tables 
and chairs inside at the first sign of rain drops. 
They continue to be the backbone of our 
success with all our events.  Perhaps you 
would also like to be a member of the Social 
Committee?  

Coming up Sept. 27th will be our Mingles Cafe 
and we are hoping to go with a taco bar night. 
This is a great time to come and associate with 
your friends and neighbors and the food is free. 
This will be our last Cafe for this year as we 
have events scheduled for the rest of the year. 
But we will be bringing it back with, " Mingles 
Cafe Presents an evening of --------." So far we 
have two events and others will be done by a 
show of interest.  

October 28th is our Soup and Chili cook-off.  
Here is a chance to win a prize and share your 
favorite recipe. First prize $50.00 for both the 
soup and chili. Second prize $25.00 and third 
prize $15.00 for both soup and chili. This will 
be a sign up event and the sheet will be at the 
club house early Oct.  Don't miss this 
opportunity to show off you culinary skills.  
Again this will be a free event for all those 
interested in sharing your recipe with your 
neighbors. 

Our appreciation goes out to Cathy Kemper 
and Deanne Poppenberger of Integrity Group 
at Windermere Real Estate for their continued 
support. 

Our thanks to Cathy Kemper and Deanne 
Poppenberger of Integrity Group at Windemere 
Real Estate for their continued support. 

 

School Supply Drive 
by YHHOA office 

A HUGE thank you to everyone that donated 
school supplies again this year.  It is just 

amazing how generous Yavapai Hills residents 
are when it comes to helping others.  We filled 
the donation box many, many times!  Thank 

you Heather Timme for organizing this event 
every year.    
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National Night Out, 2017 - 
Yavapai Hills, Block Watch 

by Rich Kaplan, Yavapai Hills, Block Watch 
Coordinator 

On Tuesday, August 1, our Yavapai Hills 
neighbors turned out in force to show strong 
support for our local first responders.  
Undeterred by the stormy weather, close to 
100 residents braved the elements to 
participate in our traditional BLOCK WATCH 

dessert potluck, held in conjunction with this 
year’s 2017 National Night Out. 

The sunroom was filled with every dessert 
imaginable!  We all enjoyed getting together 
with friends and neighbors for a fun and jam 
packed evening.  I dare say no one left hungry.  
But the extra calories were worthwhile, I hope, 
in light of the helpful and informative tips 
sprinkled in during the course of the evening 
with friendly reminders about how to keep our 
community and each other safe. 

During the evening, we hosted visits by our 
local police and fire departments.  First up, we 
enjoyed an informative program put on by our 
firefighters, led by Travis, and they answered a 
number of questions from residents about 
staying safe and being prepared regarding 
wildfire threats, particularly in light of recent 
events like the Goodwin fire.  Next we heard 
from our Citizens on Patrol rep, Kathleen, and 
she gave an overview of the program, as well 
as talking about volunteer opportunities that 
are available. 

 

Last but not least, we met with our own Chief 
Black of the Prescott police department.  She 
gave a number of helpful hints and reminders 

such as keeping your cars and garage doors 
locked to avoid crimes of opportunity, and she 
also talked about current police staffing issues.  
Chief Black answered a wide range of 
questions from our residents.   

In the middle of her presentation, Chief Black 
brought in the pleasant surprise of the evening.  
Showing that rank has its privileges, she 
introduced us to Prescott’s newest K-9 officer, 
“Blue” and her partner and handler Shawn.  
“Blue” is an adorable 1-½ year old yellow lab, 
specially trained for drug enforcement/search 
activities.  “Blue” certainly knew how to work a 
crowd, and she was a big hit with everyone. 

 

Special thanks to all of our Block Watch 
Captains, all of whom are volunteers, and all of 
whom work very hard to support our Block 
Watch program, and to keep our community 
safe.  And a big thank you to Judy Jurecki for 
all she did to help out behind the scenes and to 
ensure that our program went off without a 
hitch. 

P.S.  Also, during the evening, I am pleased to 
note that we had a number of new households 
sign up to participate in Block Watch.  If you 
have not already done so, please consider 
signing up.  Sign-up sheets are available in the 
Clubhouse.  Thank you. 
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Protect Your Cat or Dog from 
These Common Pet Poisons 

Consumer Reports 
March 2017 

Most pet owners have heard they should keep 
dogs away from chocolate and cats away from 
lilies.  But did you know that just a few sticks of 
sugar-free gum could cause liver failure in your 
dog?  Or that half a tablet of Tylenol could put 
your cat into a coma? 

The most common pet toxins reported by the 
ASPCA in 2016 are: 

Å 1. Medication - Prescription and over-the-
counter drugs.  Most common are anti-
inflammatory and pain medications, 
antidepressants, and blood pressure 
medications. Over-the-counter include 
acetaminophen, ibuprofen, naproxen as well 
as fish oil, joint supplements, and 
vitamins/minerals. 

Å 2. Food - Chocolate causes more pet 
poisoning than any other food.  The darker 
chocolates are more toxic to dogs than milk 
or white chocolate; Xylitol low-calorie sugar 
substitute found in baked goods, gum, and 
some types of peanut butter; grapes, raisins 
and currants, onions, garlic and chives.  
Cats are pickier eaters than dogs.  A cat 
may nibble on a brownie, but a dog will eat 
the entire pan.  Other no-no’s are coffee and 
caffeine, alcohol, moldy foods, macadamia 
nuts, avocado, yeast dough, bones, corn on 
the cob, milk and dairy, and blue cheese. 

Å 3. Cleaners and Other Household Supplies - 
drain openers, oven cleaners, disinfectants, 
batteries, and corrosive cleaners plus 
antifreeze, paint thinner, and chemicals for 
pools. 

Å 4. Pesticides and Rat Poison - Insecticides 
containing organophosphates, carbamates, 
pyrethroids, pyrethrins, and permethrins; 
snail and slug baits with metaldehyde; 
anticoagulant rodenticides, and bromethalin-
based rodenticides.  Certain products for 
your lawn and garden may be poisonous to 
pets that ingest them. 

Å 5. Plants - Lilies are the most common 
source of plant toxic poisonings in cats.  

Dogs, however, are not affected.  Toxic 
plants include cycad palms, dieffenbachia, 
peace lily and philodendron.  Other beautiful 
but toxic plants include azaleas and 
rhododendrons, tulips and daffodils, 
mistletoe, and sago palms. 

Å 6.  Misc. - Glow sticks 

If you suspect your pet has ingested any of 
these items or any other questionable 
substance, call your veterinarian for immediate 
assistance.  Accurate and timely identification 
of the suspected substance is very important.  
Having the container, package, or label in hand 
will save valuable time and may save the life of 
your pet. 

Drone Use in Arizona 
by Sharon Kaplan, 

Chair, Communications Committee 

During the Goodwin Fire, fire operations were 
suspended on two occasions because of 
drones.  The drone operator was later arrested.   

Some residents of Yavapai Hills started 
wondering what exactly are the rules for 
drones in Arizona? 

Drones, also known as Unmanned Aerial 
Systems or UAS, are subject to both federal 
and state laws and regulations.  The Federal 
Aviation Administration (FAA) finalized their 
rules to regulate drones in August of 2016.  
Arizona also recently passed rules. 

Different rules apply depending on whether the 
drones are being operated by hobbyists for 
recreation, or are being flown for commercial 
purposes by a business or for work. 

In the case of hobby use, the FAA has a 
Special Rule for Model Aircraft.  To fall under 
these rules: 

Å You must follow a community-based set of 
safety guidelines, 

Å Fly the drone within your visual line-of-sight, 

Å Give way to manned aircraft, 

Å Provide prior notification to an airport or air 
traffic control tower if you are flying within 5 
miles of an airport, and 

Å Your drone must weigh less than 55 pounds 
(unless certified by a community-based 
organization). 
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If you do not fall within these guidelines, then 
drone use is subject to stricter rules applied by 
the FAA to Small UAS (unmanned aerial 
systems).  Under these rules, you must: 

Å Register your drone with the FAA as a “non-
modeler” and mark the drone with the 
registration number and carry your FAA 
Certificate of Registration with you at all 
times when you fly your drone, 

Å Obtain a FAA Remote Pilot Certificate, and 

Å Follow the operational requirements of the 
FAA rules. 

There are strict penalties for non-compliance.  
Failing to register with the FAA, if you are 
required to do so, can result in civil penalities 
up to $27,500.  More serious infractions can 
result in criminal penalities with fines up to 
$250,000 and/or imprisonment for up to three 
years. 

However, the FAA does not regulate indoor 
drone use.  Thus, no FAA rules apply if drone 
use is restricted to indoors. 

So what if a drone crashes in your yard, hurts 
someone or damages your property?  You 
should call local law enforcement.  The local 
police will contact the FAA, if necessary. 

You should also call local law enforcement if 
you see someone flying a drone in a reckless 
or irresponsible manner.  Such use may violate 
Federal law and FAA regulations.  Recent 
Arizona legislation also makes it unlawful to 
operate drones in a careless or reckless 
manner – in the air, on the ground, or on water 
– in a way that endangers life or property. 

In Arizona, it is also unlawful for drones to 
“interfere with” law enforcement, firefighter or 
emergency services operations.  Such 
violations are a felony.  Additionally, drones 
may not “intentionally photograph or loiter over 
or near a critical facility in the furtherance of 
any criminal offense.”  Examples of critical 
facilities include refineries, water treatment 
plants, electrical transmission substations, 
hospitals that receive air ambulance services, 
federal or state military facilities, as well as 
federal, state, county, or municipal courts. 

Please note that this article is a brief overview 
and is by no means a comprehensive summary 
of all the rules that apply these days to drones.  

As a matter of caution, should you be 
considering using a drone, it is important that 
you take steps to make sure you learn and 
understand all of the pertinent regulations. 

   

 

Photos taken in the Pool Garden by resident 
Laura Wright 
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 AFTER HOURS EMERGENCY: 928-443-3593 
 

Yavapai Hills 

Home Owners Association 

4975 Hornet Drive, Prescott, AZ 86301 

YHHOA Activities 
Activities take place at the clubhouse unless noted with an 
asterisk.  For more information, call 778-5035 

Architectural Committee Mtg ................. 2nd & 4th Thu, 2 pm 
Board of Directors Mtg...................................... 3rd Thu, 6 pm 

Adopt-A-Highway* .............................................As scheduled 
Book Club ............................................................. 4th Fri, 2pm 

Bridge (social) ......................................................... Thu, 1 pm 
Cooking Class ................................................ 3rd Wed, 10am 
Dine Out Groups*........................................................ Monthly 
Garden Club ...................................................... 4th Tue, 1 pm 

Ladies Bunco ......................................... 1st & 3rd Mon, 2 pm 
Mah-Jongg ............................................................ Thu, 12 pm 
Men’s Breakfast Group * ............................................ 3rd Thu 
Mexican Train Dominoes.............................. Every Mon, 1pm 

Pickleball Club Meeting ................................... 2nd Tue, 6 pm 
Pickleball Drop-in .............................. Wed-Thu-Sat mornings 
Pickleball Drop-in .......................... Mon-Wed-Thu afternoons 
Reading Discussion Group I* ..........................3rd Wed, 3 pm 

Reading Discussion Group II*  ........................2nd Wed, 1 pm 
Reading Discussion Group III*  .......................... 2nd Fri, 2 pm 
RV Rollers ...................................................  1st Tue, 6:30 pm 
Scrabble ........................................................Every Tue, 1 pm 

Supper Club* ...............................................2nd Sun, 5:30 pm 
Tennis (Drop-In) .......................................... Wed-Fri, 7:30 am 
Tennis (Advanced 3.5+) ....................... Tue/Thu/Sat 7:30 pm 
Tennis (3.0 under) ............................................ Mon, 7:30 am 

Women’s Poker............................................... Mon, 10:30 am 
Water Aerobics (in season) .................... M-T-W-Thu-F, 9 am 

The Roundup is the official publication of the Yavapai 
Hills Home Owners Association and is published 
every other month. 

Editor:  Jeanne Blosel 

YHHOA Office:  4975 Hornet Dr., Prescott, AZ 86301 
928-778-5035 (Fax:778-1625) nradke@hoamco.com 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Saturday 9 a.m. to noon 

Advertise in the Roundup 

Frequency:   Once 6 Times 
1/8 page (bus. card)  $20 $90  
1/4 page (3.75w x 5h ) $30 $150 
1/2 page (7.5 w x 5h)  $50 $240 
Full page (7.5w x 10h ) $85 $420 

Deadline for ad submission is the 1st of February, 

April, June, August, October, and December
 

Preferred format for advertisements is a word or 
jpg file emailed to the editor. Camera-ready ads 
submitted to Nikki Radke at the YHHOA office will 
also be accepted.  

Full page insert (8.5x11) $50 (once) 

Advertisers will provide finished printed pieces.  
Check with Nikki Radke, 928-778-5035, for number 
of copies needed. 

The YHHOA does not endorse or recommend any 

vendors or advertisements. 


